
Fall Walks 

Camp Gilmont, Gilmer, TX 

Men’s Walk #90  

October 3-6 

 

Women’s Walk #91  

October 10-13 

A Word from Wynn Harle 

Community Lay Director 

Dear Emmaus Community, 

 A few days ago, after a very long afternoon and night of 

playing softball, my granddaughter announced she loves the sport 

but doesn’t think God wanted her to spend so much time sweat-

ing.  Truth be told I imagine many of us at the ballpark were think-

ing the same thing.  I spent time pondering her perception of what 

God wants us to do.  My conclusion is that being a good Christian, 

like being a good softball player, does take a lot of “sweat.”  

Sweat, in this case, meaning hard work, having a dedicated spirit 

and being passionate about what we are called to do.  Yes, I was 

reminded of the Walk to Emmaus talks, how each builds upon the 

ones before in helping us to understand God’s grace and our 

roles as members of the Body of Christ.   And then a friend sent 

me this scripture: 

Team training is taking place.  Your 

prayers are needed. 

Prayer Vigils are on our website.   

Remember how it felt when you 

learned that you were covered in 

prayer throughout your walk? 

Men’s Walk #90 and Women’s Walk 

#91 need pilgrims.  Do you have 

time to sponsor a pilgrim? 

While at Camp Gilmont ATVs or golf 

carts will be needed to help 

transport pilgrims.  Are you able to 

loan us a vehicle for one or both weekends? 

Send off is on Thursday night at 7:00pm followed by Sponsors 

Hour.  Worship/Candlelight begin at 8pm on Saturday.   Do you 

have time to share in these exciting times of fellowship? 

If you are able, would you prayerfully consider devoting some 

“sweat” equity to our upcoming walks? 

De Colores, Wynn Harle,   Community Lay Director 
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Gatherings 2019 

September 21, Grace Crossing UMC 

Longview, TX. 12 noon potluck, 1:00 

PM Worship. 

October 5th Camp Gilmont 7:30 PM 

October 12th Camp Gilmont 7:30 PM 



SEEKING NOMINATIONS FOR G.R.A.C.E. BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

 

Each year the G.R.A.C.E. Community elects 5 new         mem-

bers to serve on the G.R.A.C.E. Board of Directors.  Once 

elected new board members will serve a 3 year term be-

ginning in 2020.  Are you interested? 

 

For More Information Contact: 

Mike Johnston 

Cell 903-521-0860  

email johnstonmd08@gmail.com 

Are You Working on a Walk to Emmaus Weekend? 

 The blessings that we all received on our Walk to Emmaus can be experienced again by 
being a member of one of the teams working the Walk.  Anyone can serve on one of these 
teams: conference room, clergy, chapel, and outside.  

 Cost to serve at the three-day weekend is $165, which covers eight meals and three 
nights lodging.  

 If someone serves only part of the weekend at Camp Gilmont, you are asked to cover the 
costs of meals and any overnight stays while working: meals $10 and lodging $32. 

You only have one walk as a pilgrim, but you can spend a lifetime as a servant of Christ, 
opening the eyes and hearts of others by showing His love. 

Betty Buchanan, Treasurer 

mailto:johnstonmd08@gmail.com


 

 

Reunion Groups 

Our Emmaus website has a list of times, locations, and contact people for Reun-

ion Groups. If you are currently part of a reunion group, please take a minute to 

review the information about your group.  Then let me know if there are any cor-

rections so we can keep the website up to date.   

Paula West 



 

 

https://www.upperroom.org/newsletters 

Stay Connected 

Sign up to receive newsletters and updates from The Upper Room.  

 

Newsletters 
Upper Room Daily Reflections (Daily) - Words of wisdom and faith found in the pages of Upper Room Books. 
 

From the Center (Monthly, 1st Tuesday) - A monthly email newsletter from The Upper Room with resources for your soul 
care as a spiritual leader. 
 

Academy Bulletin (Monthly) - Updates, news, and special reflections exclusively for The Academy for Spiritual Formation 
participants, faculty, and leaders. 

 

Emmaus eNews (Every Other Month) - Get the latest news and tips for your fourth day journey.  Especially for leaders and 

participants in Emmaus Ministries, including the Walk to Emmaus, Face to Face, and Chrysalis. 

 

Upper Room Recommends (Weekly, Thursday) - A weekly email for those seeking resources for spiritual formation and 

prayer. The email contains excerpts from Upper Room authors, plus book and online resource suggestions for small groups, congre-

gational studies, and individual spiritual growth. 

 

My Quiet Spaces (Quarterly) - A quarterly newsletter for women seeking inspiration, tools, and support to deepen their walk 

with God.  

 

Rising Generations (Every Other Month) - Whether you're a church leader or parent, this bimonthly newsletter provides tips 

and tools for ministry with Children, Youth & Young Adults. 

https://www.upperroom.org/newsletters


Howdy GRACE Emmaus Members! 

 
Have you heard God speaking to you about someone to share the Walk to Emmaus with?  It is time for us to  

sponsor for the upcoming Grace Men’s and Women’s walks this October. The teams have started preparing for 

the walks and it is our time to do the same by sponsoring and thru prayer. 

 

Be in prayer for the Holy Spirit to guide you to the people to sponsor.  

Then be in prayer for them.  

Then ask the Holy Spirit to guide you to give the invitation. 

Remember it takes time to get all your sponsor duties done. 

Also new this Fall, the signed applications are to be mailed in to the registrar.  

 

Jesus invited each of us through our sponsors, so we are being God’s hand and feet to invite others to go on the 

Walk to Emmaus. 

 

We look forward to seeing you Sponsors this October. 

 

Thank you very much! 

 

De Colores 

Garry Mount   

Share your Favorite Emmaus Experience with us! 

Have you been waiting for just the right time to share your Emmaus experience? Would you like to share 

what your walk meant to you even after all these years?    Or do you have a question about  Emmaus.   

We want to invite you to share your reflections and questions for consideration in future newsletters. 

Simply email our Newsletter board rep Debbie Hays at dhays55@yahoo.com. 

 

 

 

 

One way we can express Agape is in the giving of physical gifts during the G.R.A.C.E. Walks. 

 

Table & Pillow Agape - Items that are made and provided by churches, reunion groups, and 

individual Fourth Day members.  (Please refrain from labeling agape provided by  individu-

als.  City and reunion group labels are permitted.) 

 

If making for the pilgrims only, please make 36.  For the team, please make 72.  

Snack Agape - Food and beverages given for the pilgrims and team members is always ap-

preciated. 

 
 
 

mailto:dhays55@yahoo.com


Community Churches and Members, 

If you ever wanted to host a Walk to Emmaus Gathering, here is your chance. We are looking for Emmaus 

groups to volunteer to welcome the G. R. A. C. E. Community to their church for fellowship, worship, and 

food. Please consider hosting us at your church! 

 

If you are interested, please contact Ken Duesterhoft at (903) 520-0294 or kwdues@gmail.com.  

 

Thank you, 

Kenneth 



Agape (Wall, Prayer Vigil) 

Rhonda Gorrell 

fire322dfd@yahoo.com 

575-749-1221 

Baby Chicks Training 

Steve Morton 

Stc.morton@gmail.com 

903-722-4014 

Book Table 

Hank Resler 

ltfnp2@gmail.com 

617-953-4486 

Community Trailer 

Wayne Brunt 

waynebrunt@ymail.com 

903-522-0833 

Gathering Coordinator 

Kenneth Duesterhoft 

kwdues@gmail.com 

903-520-0294 

Newsletter 

Debbie Hays 

dhays55@yahoo.com  

903-452-5331 

Publications 

Scott Catchot 

scottcatchot@yahoo.com 

903-373-5415 

Sponsorship 

Garry Mount 

mt3279@aol.com 

903-985-0957 

 

2019 G.R.A.C.E.  BOARD MEMBERS 

Community Lay Director 

Wynn Harle 

cowboycentral@suddenlink.net 

903-245-2701 

Community Assistant Lay Director 

Mike Johnston 

johnstonmd08@gmail.com 

Ex-Officio Member 

Mike Hodgson 

hdgmanmd@gmail.com 

903-948-0821 

Spiritual Director 

Rev. Joe Hall 

joehall@mhd.com 

903-742-5828 

Assistant Spiritual Director 

Vacant  

Secretary 

Charlene Burton 

cburtonlindale@gmail.com 

903-920-6677 

Treasurer 

Betty Buchanan 

jimbet85@gmail.com   

903-930-2678 

Music Coordinator 

John Crow 

jwcrow56@gmail.com 

903-288-1881 

 

Agape (Banquet, Afterglow,  

Handmade items) 

Lisa Brewer 

lbrew0366@gmail.com 

903-720-1120 

Reunion Groups 

Paula West 

pjwest57@yahoo.com 

903-918-9067 

 

 

 

 

NON-VOTING MEMBERS 

Registrar 

Jim and Betty Buchanan 

jimbet85@gmail.com 

Jim Cell:  903-930-2360 

Betty Cell: 903-930-2678 

 

Crosses/Doves 

Elizabeth Minor 

mnm-design@msn.com  

903-720-1740 

 

Webmaster 

Martha Walker 

marthasgarden55@gmail.com 

903-235-0158 

mailto:waynebrunt@ymail.com
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GRACE EMMAUS 

 

The G.R.A.C.E. Emmaus Community wishes to continue to spread the life changing experience that an Emmaus weekend can deliver. 

Won’t you help us by donating funds for scholarships for both Pilgrims and team members, or the general fund of our community? We are asking you to 

consider donate $5, $10, $25 monthly or whatever amount you would like to set the donation to. This monthly donation will be debited automatically from 

your bank account on or about the 15th of the month. 

Thank you for your continued support of our Emmaus community.  

De Colores 

PLEASE COMPLETE THE INFORMATION BELOW: 

 

Name: ____________________________    Address: ___________________________ City: ____________________ 

 

State: ________   Zip: _________________      Email Address:  ____________________________________ 

 

BANK INFORMATION 

I (We) hereby authorize GRACE Emmaus to initiate debit entries to my (our) checking account indicated below.  The amount will be charged monthly.  This 

authority is to remain in full force and effect until GRACE Emmaus receives written notification of its termination. 

Monthly gift amount $  _____________ 

 

Date: _________________     Signature: _________________________________________________ 

 

Fill out information below or attach voided check 

 

Depository Name: ______________________________ City: ________________ State: __________ Zip: __________ 

 

Account #: _____________________________ Transit/ABA #: ____________________________________ 

 

MAIL INFORMATION TO: 

Tyler Emmaus GRACE Community 

P.O. Box 132212  

Tyler, TX  75713-2212 

 


